Agencies Take Actions to Improve Accountability for Results
Several steps were taken during the fourth quarter to demonstrate accountability for competitive sourcing results.  

· Independent validations of cost savings. The Department of Health and Human Services (HHS) conducted two independent validations of the savings achieved from the public-private competition of library services and real property management by the Food and Drug Administration.  Both competitions were completed in FY 2003.  FDA projected annual savings of more than $1.5 million from its reengineered in-house operations – i.e., “most efficient organizations” (MEOs).  With the help of an independent contractor, HHS’ competitive sourcing office compared actual savings achieved at the completion of the first performance period to projected savings.  The audit indicates that the MEOs are meeting or exceeding expectations under their letters of obligation with the Department.   
· Baseline guidance.  The Department of Defense (DOD) developed guidance to standardize how DOD calculates baseline costs for commercial activities that are selected for competition.  The latest version of COMPARE (the software agencies use to calculate costs and document performance decision in public-private competitions) includes a baseline costing feature to support DOD’s guidance.  The new guidance and software will improve consistency and transparency in calculating savings.

· Reporting improvements.   The Office of Management and Budget (OMB) issued new competition reporting guidance that requires agencies to identify cost projections for each performance period throughout the duration of the contract or letter of obligation.  Identifying estimated costs of the selected service provider by performance period (rather than assuming costs are incurred evenly over each year of performance) will make it easier to determine if the provider is meeting its requirements.  In addition, OMB awarded a contract for the development of a governmentwide database that will be launched later this fiscal year to track competition results and improve the management of workforce inventories.

Getting to Green 
Two more agencies achieved green status in the fourth quarter:  the Department of Education (ED) and the Small Business Administration (SBA).  Both agencies have developed long-range plans and demonstrated an ability to use competitive sourcing as an effective management tool.  
· ED estimates $88 million in savings over a five-year period as MEOs assume responsibility for payment processing, and human resources and training activities based on the results of public-private competitions.  

· SBA has created an infrastructure to build on the savings expected from the competitions it has completed to date.  SBA relies on a Competitive Sourcing Project Management Council to ensure competition is used in a strategic manner.  The Council is comprised of senior members of the Offices of Disaster Assistance, Capital Access, Government Contracting and Business Development, General Counsel, and the Investment Division.        
